GENERAL FUND TRANSFER TO DEPARTMENT OF EXECUTIVE SERVICES
ANALYST: LEAH KREKEL-ZOPPI

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget Biennialized
	
	$13,942,708
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($3,628,000)
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Decision Packages
	
	$131,866
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2026-2027 Proposed Budget
	
	$10,447,000
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, biennialized
	
	(25.1%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, biennialized
	
	0.9%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund



DESCRIPTION

The General Fund provides proceeds for various services and programs in other funds, including the Department of Executive Services (DES).  This appropriation unit supports the transfer of General Fund proceeds to DES.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed General Fund transfer to DES for the 2026-2027 biennium includes:
· $6.8 million to Regional Animal Services of King County (RASKC), representing 37% of the agency’s funding;
· $3.7 million to Facilities Management Division (FMD), including $1.7 million to support maintenance and operations at the Kent Hotel, $1.8 million for custodial service and security at Harborview Hall, the 4th and Jefferson Building, and Mary’s Place Shelter; and $200,000 for maintenance and operations at the Harbor Island warehouse for 2026 only.

Proposed changes to the General Fund transfer to DES in the 2026-2027 Biennial Budget include:
· Transferring an additional $30,000 to FMD to study the feasibility of installing secure outdoor green space for the juvenile detention facility at the Patricia Clark Children and Family Justice Center;
· Transferring an additional $871,000 to RASKC to cover higher central service costs (reflected in the $6.8 million total transfer noted above); and
· A reduction of $769,134 to reflect operating charges that have been removed, including operating costs for the Harbor Island warehouse in 2027, which are proposed to cease after 2026, and for the Renton Red Lion Hotel, which are being transferred to FMD rates charges.

KEY ISSUES

Any discussion of issues related to this General Fund transfer is provided in the staff reports for the Regional Animal Services and FMD appropriation units.





